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CPI NEWS
As we approach the end of 2022, career
opportunities for skilled workers are
unprecedented! I have never seen a better time
for young adults or adults of any age to be
involved in career-technical education. I
strongly encourage you to consider a career-
technical education pathway for your student
or yourself and invite you to visit CPI to learn
more about us.

There have been many noteworthy events at
CPI over the last several months. We have
featured several of these in this issue of the
newsletter including our CDL instructor team,
summer camps, the FFA trip\competition in
Indianapolis, graduate success stories, and
much more.

As is the case in any organization, people are
the most important resource and integral to the
organization’s success. I want to congratulate
and thank our longest-tenured CPI employee
Scott Colpetzer who just marked his 30th
anniversary as a CPI custodian.

Thank you for the opportunity to work with
your students. We will do our best to make
every student successful. If you have any
questions or something to share that would
help us do better, please email me at
rmakin@cpi.edu.

Happy Holidays from CPI!

Dr. Richard C. Makin
Dr. Richard C. Makin, President

A MESSAGE FROM THE

PRESIDENT
C P I  H O L D S  F I R S t
S U M M E R  C A M P

CPI collaborated with Penns Valley and Bald Eagle Area
school districts to offer their first career and technical
education summer camp. Twenty CPI students worked
alongside instructors to give nearly 150 elementary and
middle schoolers opportunities to participate in hands-on
experiences in ten of the programs offered at the Institute.
Among many other things, campers learned the principles and
elements of design and used PhotoShop in Advertising Arts,
made teeth impressions and took X-rays in Dental Assisting,
explored a police cruiser, fire station, and ambulance station
in Emergency Services, and learned the various stages of
vehicle painting in Collision Repair. Special thanks to Coterra
Energy who donated nearly $1500 to help pay for materials
associated with the weekly camps.



CPI announces new officers

Caleb Yecina
AM President

the following students have been chosen by their peers to represent cpi as Skillsusa officers 

Cordelia McCoy
AM Vice-President

Carley Dubbs
AM Secretary

Alyssa Hidgon
AM Treasurer

Selina Swisher
AM Recorder

Tyler Harter
AM Parliamentarian

Makenzie Peters
PM President

Kadyn Rigg
PM Vice-President

Ashton Heverly
PM Secretary

Lauren McMurtrie
PM Treasurer

Haley Rogers
PM Recorder

Carlie Evock
PM Parliamentarian

Horticulture students Chase Witmer, Mingkhwhan
Phiset, Cale Rice, and Olivia Smith traveled to
Indianapolis with instructor Curtis Runyan for the
National (FFA) Convention & Expo. The team
completed written and hands-on exams on nursery,
greenhouse, garden center, landscape technology,
plant identification, plant disorders, pest
identification, and equipment and supply
identification. They also produced a landscape
estimation as part of the competition. Rice finished
10th garnering a Gold distinction,  Phiset also
earned a Gold distinction, Witmer achieved a Silver
distinction, and Smith a Bronze. As a team, the
group attained a ranking of 26th, securing a Silver
distinction in the nation.

FFA Students Travel to Indy

Collision Repair student Lucas Confer is pictured
working sheet metal with a hammer and dolly, tools
used to shape metal, and level small imperfections
in vehicles from both sides of the panel being
repaired. Confer cut out the damaged portion of the
back fender, formed it into its basic shape, then
welded the new section into place. Here he is shown
exercising his ability to follow the car's lines and
contour the metal into a seamless application.

s h a p i n g  t o w a r d  p e r f e c t i o n



taking the job site to the classroom
Carpentry and Building Construction instructor Marty Craine
collaborated with the Builders Association of Central PA and S&A
Homes to create a series of videos during various stages of a local home
build. The videos were filmed and edited by CPI's Advertising and
Commercial Arts program and will be viewed by students in the
Carpentry program to discuss the planning, preparation, sequence of
events, materials, and equipment needed for successful home
construction. Pictured on the set are (L-R) Jim Basset from Basset
Concrete Services, Preston Weaver from S&A Homes, Marty Craine,
and CPI Advertising Arts students Katie Jabco and Abigail Barone 

INTRODUCING: THE NEW KIDS ON THE BLOCK
To support a revisioned Commercial Driver's License (CDL)
program with up-to-date course offerings to accommodate an
increase in  CDL training demands, CPI has hired a "new" team
of CDL personnel. Pictured is 150 years of professional
experience in the field of logistics and transportation, from left
to right: Mike Noggle CDL Coordinator with instructors Merrel
Kellander, Chet Selfridge, Scott Muthler, Larry Lawson, and
Steve Englert.

Culinary students ready for trip abroad

emergency service's stoner sworn in 
Emergency Services student Caleb Stoner, pictured with Logan Fire
Company No. 1 Chief Bobbi Salvanish and President Paul Kline,
was recently sworn in as a Junior Firefighter. A 100% volunteer
company, Logan's offers volunteer experiences for Fire Fighters,
EMTs, First Responders, Fire Police, and Administrative & Social
Memberships. While playing a supporting role and receiving
training, Mr. Stoner will be mentored by senior members of the
station, learning the daily duties and operations of the firehouse and
assisting first responders on the scene of some calls deemed
appropriate for junior firefighters. Congratulations Caleb!

Ten Culinary Arts students are preparing for a trip of a lifetime over
winter break. Accompanied by Chefs Tim Beckenbaugh and Renee
Owens, they will visit Rome, Florence, Bologna, and Venice. The trip
includes exploration of ancient Rome, the Vatican, and the Sistine
Chapel, visits to the tombs of Michelangelo, Da Vinci, and Galileo,
Doge’s Palace, and the Bridge of Sighs. Culinary expeditions include a
trip to a massive farmer’s market, a cooking class in a private Tuscan
villa, a tour of a Parmigiano Reggiano cheese factory, an outing to
observe traditional balsamic vinegar production with samplings of
various aged vinegars, and finally a tour through a local prosciutto
facility to see the entire production process, with tasting along the way. 



Micah G. Fetterolf
PV

Taylor S. Wetzel
PV

awards 2022
ADVERTISING  ARTS

CPI GRADUATE
to all CPI class of 2022 Award Winners! CONGRATULATIONS

Their selection as award winners is a result of hard work, academic
scholarship, and excellence in career-technical education. We are
grateful for the assistance these awards will provide as these
students continue putting their "Futures in Motion!"

Haley F. Watson
BEA

Millipore Sigma Award
Monetary Gift

Railey A. Zeigler
BEA Monetary Gift

E. Dale Simpson Memorial Award

Noah C. Fetterolf
PV

Abby E. Palmer
BEA

Kiwanis Club of Bellefonte Awards
Monetary Gift

Sabrina M. Corman
BHS

Raegan S. Sisler
BEA

Monetary Gift

Miya L. Barton
BEA

Joseph D. Shawley
BEA

Bellefonte Woman’s Club awards
Monetary Gift

Caitlyn L. Bechdel
BHS

Abigail L. Billett
BHS

Colton J. Deitrich
BHS

Walker Township Senior Awards
Monetary Gift

Dylan A. Lowe
PV

Hank Yeagley Scholarship
Monetary Gift

Matthew J. Meeker
BHS

Quinton D. Reed
BHS

Elizabeth M. Spicher
PV

Arletta Walker Memorial Scholarships

Monetary Gift
SPONSORED BY: FRIENDS AND FAMILY OF ARLETTA WALKER

Building & Construction Trades Award
Sponsored by: Builders Association of Central PA

Monetary Gift

Micah G. Fetterolf
PV

Local Teachers Union Scholarships

Recognition of Achievement Awards
Sponsored by: Torron Group LP

Monetary Gift

David B. Garver Memorial Scholarship
Sponsored by: Bellefonte Elks Club #1094

Monetary Gift

Barry D. Decker
PV

Paige A. Shivery
PV

CPI Student Excellence Award
Sponsored by: First National Bank

Plaque & Monetary Gift

Andrew M. McChesney
bhs

Outstanding Cooperative Education Student 
Sponsored by: Redman’s Kidz Konnection

Plaque &  Gifts

Madison E. Jackson
BHS



Excellence in Attendance Award
Sponsored by:pleasant gap rotary club

Plaque & Monetary Gift

James A. Guiser
BEA

Women of the Moose
Monetary Gift

Sabrina M. Corman
BHS




Sponsored by: Reliance Bank

Plaque & Monetary Gift

Miya L. Barton
BEA

cpi special awards, all programs/students

Emma R. Shawley
BHS

Sponsored by: Advertising Arts OAC
Monetary Gift

Alexander C. Gilbert
pv

Outstanding Student
Plaque

AUTOMOTIVE  SCIENCE
Isaiah A. Hodge

BHS
Jann Mauer Memorial Award
Monetary Gift

Collin J. Winnett
BHS

Instructor’s Award
Monetary Gift

Christopher L. Robinson
Bea

Instructor’s Award
Monetary Gift
Outstanding Student
Plaque

CARPENTRY & BUILDING CONSTRUCTION
Dawson T. Lee

Bea
J.  Alvin Hawbaker Memorial Award

Monetary Gift

Justin L. Smith
Bea

Col. Donald E. Antes Memorial Award

Monetary Gift & Gift
Gavin M. Kuhn

Bhs

Outstanding Student
Plaque

Sponsored by: Builders Association of Central PA

Sponsored by: Builders Association of Central PA

CISCO/INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY
Sponsored by: Black Hoof TechnologyColton J. Deitrich

Bhs
Max E. Yetsko

bea

Excellence in Technology Award
Sponsored by: Black Hoof Technology
Monetary Gift & Gift
Outstanding Student
Plaque

Kyle J. Blesh
bea

Teacher Appreciation Award

Sponsored by: Mr. Capparelle
Monetary Gift

CPI Outstanding Student Award

Ashton B. Phillips
bea

Monetary Gifts & Gifts

2022 GRADUATE AWARDS C O N T I N U E D  O N  T H E
F O L L O W I N G  P A G E  



COLLISION  REPAIR
Logan T. Snyder

Bea

CULINARY ARTS

CULINARY ARTS

CULINARY ARTS

CULINARY ARTS

CULINARY ARTS

CULINARY ARTS

CULINARY ARTS

Sponsored by: Capitol Automotive Refinishing Supplies

Matthew J. Meeker
bhs

Timothy A. Wingert
PV

Gift

Sponsored by: Capitol Automotive Refinishing Supplies
Gift

Sponsored by: Capitol Automotive Refinishing Supplies
Gift
Outstanding Student*
Plaque

COSMETOLOGY
Sponsored by: U2.0 Beauty & WellnessAlexis S. Bilby

pv

Sponsored by: U2.0 Beauty & Wellness

Outstanding Student*
Plaque

Jaci L. Masden
bea

Abby E. Palmer
bea

Monetary Gift

Monetary Gift

Sponsored by: Pleasant Gap Rotary ClubDaniel S. Gray
pv Monetary Gift

CULINARY ARTS

Sponsored by: C.A. Curtze, Co.
Gift
Outstanding Student*
Plaque

Rylee A. Kellerman
bhs

Sponsored by: Bellefonte Dental – Drs. Klatt,
Hollobaugh & Shuster; and Bellefonte Dentistry

Katrina Gerasenko
bhs

DENTAL ASSISTING

Sponsored by: Dentistry by April Detar and
Pediatric Dental Care
Monetary Gift
Outstanding Student*
Plaque

Kaylee E. Cadman
bhs

Monetary Gift

Michael D. Bird Memorial Award

Caleb R. Bennett
bea

DIESEL TECHNOLOGY

Monetary Gift
Sponsored by: Glenn O. Hawbaker, Inc.
Gift
Outstanding Student*
Plaque

Matthew L. Lucas
bea

DIESEL TECHNOLOGY

Sponsored by: Glenn O. Hawbaker, Inc
Gift

Noah C. Fetterolf
pv

Sponsored by: NAPA State College
Gift

Dominic M. McCaslin
bea

Braden M. Greenaway
bea

Ryan P. Homan
bhs

Dylan A. Lowe
pv

EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION

Madison E. Jackson
bhs

Sponsored by: Redman’s Kidz Konnection
Monetary Gift

Makayla A. Ripka
pv

EMERGENCY SERVICES
Sponsored by: Pleasant Gap Rotary Club
Monetary Gift

Richard Heverly Memorial AwardAndrew M. McChesney
bhs

Monetary Gift

Robert A. Bird Memorial Award
Monetary Gift 
Sponsored by: ASAP Hydraulics
Gift

Gage M. Whitehill
pv

Sponsored by: The Undines Fire Company

Outstanding Student*
Plaque

Chandler L. Burns
bea

HEAVY EQUIPMENT OPERATIONS
Ronald J.  Gummo Sr. Memorial Award
Monetary Gifts

Corbyn M. G. Edmonds
bhs

Brayden M. Comly
bea

Mathetta Blair Memorial Award
Monetary Gift

Dylan Thomas Swank Scholarship
Monetary Gift

Colby W. Lohr
bhs

Tyler Rogers Memorial Scholarship Award
Monetary Gift

Alex T. Shuey
bhs

Barry D. Decker 
pv

Glenn O. Hawbaker Memorial Award
Monetary Gift
Outstanding Student*
Plaque

Miya L. Barton
bea

Sponsored by: Redman’s Kidz Konnection
Monetary Gift
Outstanding Student*
Plaque

Sponsored by: Your First Page Learning and
Development Center

Emma N. Bird
bea

Gift



Outstanding Student*
Plaque

HORTICULTURE/LANDSCAPING
Jordan M. Klinefelter

pv
James F. Luther Award
Monetary Gift

Harley G. Benner
bhs

Outstanding FFA Students
Sponsored by: Centre County FFA
Monetary Gift

Mackenzie L. Hockenberry
bhs

Wilda H. Farrell Stanfield Memorial Award

Monetary Gift
Sponsored by: The Bellefonte Garden Club

Wilda H. Farrell Stanfield Memorial Award
Sponsored by: The Bellefonte Garden Club
Monetary Gift

H V A C
Quinton D. Reed

bhs
Clyde Confer Memorial Award
Monetary Gift

Thomas J. Korman
bhs Plaque

MEDICAL SCIENCE
Caitlyn L. Bechdel

bhs
Lewis E. Etter, M.D. Memorial Award

Monetary Gift

Paige A. Shivery
bhs

outstanding student*
Plaque

outstanding student*

Sponsored by: Etter Law Firm, LLC

PRECISION MACHINE
Nolen M. Stover

pv
Coy Lutz Memorial Scholarship
Monetary Gift
outstanding student*
Plaque

Outstanding Student*
Plaque

WELDING
Joseph R. Schrenkel

pv
Anthony Doran Memorial Award
Monetary Gift

Joseph D. Shawley
bea

Sponsored by: Robert’s Oxygen
Gifts

Ty N. Cronin
bhs Monetary Gift

Monetary Gift

Jason Weaver Memorial Award

Coy Lutz Memorial Scholarship

*This award is presented to a student who maintains
high standards of personal and professional conduct;
strives for excellence in education and employment; and
commits and supports the community, country, and
society. Students receiving this award maintain excellent
grades and attendance during their enrollment at CPI and
go above and beyond the expectations that are set for
them by their instructor and the program of study set by
the PA Department of Education.

The students, faculty,

If you are interested in becoming an award sponsor, please contact Theresa Brickley
at (814) 359-2793 x255 or email tbrickley@cpi.edu. As a reminder, cash contributions
made to the CPI Foundation may be tax-deductible.

& administration would like to

thank the award spONSORS for their

generous contributions &
support of our programs.



where she performs and manages air transportation
activities. Her responsibilities include processing
eligible passengers and cargo for air movement on
military and commercial-contract aircraft. When asked
why she chose something outside of the medical field,
Robinson replied, “I chose the military because of the
structure, the camaraderie, and the opportunity for
travel, but I also wanted an opportunity to operate
heavy equipment. This position gives me that chance,
along with a break from my full-time medical career.
Plus, it keeps my career experiences rounded.”

It may also have something to do with her childhood
experiences, which developed into a life-long dream of
becoming a flight nurse. “Starting at age five, my mom
and gram would read to me, I am not exactly sure what
it was, but I would tell them I wanted to be a doctor,”
she said, “I also found that I had an interest in
helicopters. Over the years I started exploring different
types of nursing and medical careers such as dance
therapy, physical therapy, chiropractic care, then I
discovered that I could be a nurse in a helicopter and
that was it!”, she said. “I think it has something to do
with those childhood dreams of wanting to be a
superhero,” she added with a laugh.

Robinson chose nursing because of her passion to help
people. Stating that it brings her great joy to assist
people who need help coping through their struggles,
healing, and living their best lives. This past year, she
left Mount Nittany for her next pit stop on the way to
her dreams. 

Again, Robinsons enrolled at CPI, this time as a full-
time student in the Licensed Practical Nursing (LPN)
program. She graduated in July 2021, now works at
Juniper, a long-term care facility, and passed the
National Council Licensure Examination in August of
that year.

When asked what the draw is to CPI that keeps her
coming back, Robinson points to two main things; the
quality of the education and the staff. “I have obtained a
lot of knowledge throughout my years at CPI and have
been blessed with wonderful teachers. The staff are
knowledgeable, friendly, and always eager to set 

Featuring
lifelong
learner 

Arika
Robinson

THE COMEBACK KID

It is not uncommon for CPI graduates to return as adult
learners to further their education or enter a different
program of study to enhance existing skills, so it is no
surprise to see familiar faces entering postsecondary
programs. However, few have taken a path similar to
Arika Robinson, who has been a CPI student throughout
different stages of her life since high school. Robinson
entered the Medical Science program as a sophomore
from Bald Eagle Area and later earned her Certified
Nurse Assistant certification. 

During her senior year, along with other advanced
students, she was able to take the phlebotomy portion of
the Medical Assisting program to obtain her certification
as Certified Phlebotomy Technician. After high school,
Robinson enrolled in and graduated from CPI’s 10-
month postsecondary Medical Assisting program.
Shortly thereafter she became employed by Mount
Nittany Physician Group in their Urology department. 

After seven years at Mount Nittany, Robinson wanted a
change and made an unconventional decision by taking a
leave of absence to enlist in the Air Force Reserves.
Military enlistment was not the unconventional part.
Rather than entering training in the medical field, she
chose something outside of her comfort level. Staff
Sergeant Arika Robinson, who was deployed to Kuwait
from July 2019 to March 2020 chose to enter the Air
Transportation unit as an Air Transportation Craftsman 



“ T H E R E  A R E

OPPORTUNITIES 
I  D O N ’ T  T H I N K  I  W O U L D
HAVE HAD IF  I  ATTENDED
E L S E W H E R E . ”  
each student up for success.” She is also grateful as a
student and young employee that CPI is geared toward
helping students find employment.

 “There are opportunities I don’t think I would have had
if I attended elsewhere", she added. She also mentioned
the cost and convenience of her education, stating that
she was able to save “tons of time and money” as a CPI
student versus attending a college or university.
According to Robinson, she was able to further her
education mostly on her own terms and the added
savings allowed her to maintain her household without
the need to borrow. 

What is next for Robinson? Her next goal is to complete
the work hours and prerequisites required to complete an
LPN to Registered Nursing bridge program and is
hoping that occurs at CPI should the RN program come
to fruition. Although her dream job to become a flight
nurse in the military remains, she said life’s
circumstances have made her take a longer route. 

For now, she has chosen to carry the torch, “CPI
students have great reputations in the medical field and I
am proud to be a product of that. It is a tradition I’m
glad I will be carrying it on.” When thinking about
Robinson and her journey, the ending of the Robert
Frost poem The Road Not Taken comes to mind, “Two
roads diverged in a wood, and I— / I took the one less
traveled by, / And that has made all the difference.”
Regardless of what is in store for Robinson, she
continues to make a difference in the lives of many, just
as CPI has made a difference in hers. You might even
say she’s a hero to some. In many ways, she continues to
fulfill her childhood dreams.

“CPI students have 

great reputations
in the medical field and I
am proud to be a product

of that. "

D e n t a l  P a r t n e r s  w i t h  C V I M
Recently, several Dental Assisting students began
interning at Centre Volunteers in   Medicine's Dental
Clinic, allowing them to gain valuable experience with
dentists and patients in real-world settings. Students
are exposing x-rays, assisting with dental procedures,
sterilizing instruments, and preparing and tearing
down operatories. This service learning opportunity
benefits CVIM whose operations rely on volunteers.
Pictured are students from the Dental program at
CVIM's facilities in State College.



A L U M N I  U P D A T E S

Pamela Englert

Elizabeth Spicher
Penns Valley
Class of 2022
CPI Emergency Services
Emergency Medical Tech
Central Juniata EMS

Bellefonte 
Class of 2010
CPI early childhood ed.
family crisis therapist
fics of centre county

CPI grads important part of PDC
Pictured are former CPI Dental Assisting students, all employed
at The Pediatric Dental Care (PDC) office in Port Matilda, back
row (L-R): Katrina Gerasenko, Dental Assistant - Bellefonte
Class 2022, Lynsey Lanager, Dental Assistant - BEA Class of
2019, Mollie Bussard, EFDA - BEA Class of 2014, Emily
Ruble, EFDA - Bellefonte Class of 2013, Megan Palmer,
(currently a student in the CPI EFDA program), BEA Class of
2018, and Heather Zimmerman, Office Manager
Administrator - Bellefonte Class of 1991. Front row (L-R):
Madison Wakins, (furthered her education at Penn College), 
 Registered Dental Hygienist - BEA Class of 2018, and  Aydin
Auman, Dental Assistant - BEA Class of 2021.

Meagan Kocher
Penns Valley
Class of 2019
CPI cosmetology
cosmetologist
viva Bella Salon

Dalton Derugen
Penns Valley
Class of 2019
CPI emergency Services
Police Officer
Lewistown Regional PD

Brittany Hamm
Postsecondary Student
Certification 2022
CPI CNA Program
Certified Nursing Assistant

UPMC Haven Place

Justin Smith
Bald eagle area
Class of 2022
CPI carpentry program
construction carpenter
Warfel construction

C A T C H I N GU
P W I T H

C P IG R A D U A T E S



Pictured are the newly elected National Technical Honor Society officers
elected by their peers (L-R): Treasurer - Kayla Stover, Secretary - Taylor
Gates, President - Lexi Park, and Vice President - Amber Royer.

NATIONAL

HONOR
TECHNICAL

SOCIETY

O F F I C E R S  E L E C T E D

joint operating committee (JOC) MEMBERS
Kimberly Weaver, Chairperson

Bellefonte Area School District



Mary Ann Hamilton, Vice-Chairperson
Bald Eagle Area School District



Tina Greene

Bald Eagle Area School District



Allen Miller
Penns Valley Area School District



Barry Sands

Penns Valley Area School District



PROFESSIONAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (PAC) MEMBERS
Tammie Burnaford

Superintendent of Record
Superintendent, Bellefonte Area School District



Brian Griffith

Superintendent, Penns Valley Area School District



Curtis Whitesel
Superintendent, Bald Eagle Area School District



Cpi foundation members










Thomas F. Songer, II
Chairperson

Bill MacMath
Vice-Chairperson

Matt Nussbaum
Rick Slebodnik
Erin Moore
Secretary



F U T U R E S     M O T  O NN

call us: (814) 359-2793 email us: info@cpi.edu visit us: www.cpi.edu Like us: 

On November 2, 1992, Mr. Scott Colpetzer was hired for employment with the
Centre County Vocational Technical School, now known as CPI. On November 2,
2022, Colpetzer celebrated his 30th anniversary of employment, earning him the
distinction of the longest-tenured employee at CPI at this time. Staff and students,
past and present congratulate Mr. Colpetzer on this truly remarkable
accomplishment and thank him for his many years of meritorious service. Job well
done!

Scott Colpetzer

THANK YOU AND CONGRATULATIONS TO

30 YEARS OF SERVICE 


